Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – December 2018
School closures
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If school has to close due to adverse weather, it will be announced through our website www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and we will contact parents by our text messaging service or our Facebook page. Information for parents regarding reasons for school closures, such as weather, electricity failure etc. is available on the NI Direct website at www.education-ni.govuk/publications/checklist-exceptional-closure-schools  

Christmas Carol Service

[image: image1.wmf]This Christmas we will be having our service on Thursday 13th December at 7pm in Kingsmills Presbyterian Church. All family and friends are welcome.
Board of Governors

I am delighted to inform you that our new Chair of Governors is Mrs Dorothy Hanna and our Vice-chair is Mrs Nicola McCormick. Both ladies bring a wealth of experience within education to these roles and share a great passion for the school.
Open Day

Thank you to everyone who helped promote and support our Open Day. We had a busy day here last Friday; it was a pleasure to allow others to view our amazing pupils and share the marvellous work that goes on in school.
Secret Santa
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We are running our annual secret Santa gift exchange. We ask, if you want to take part, to spend approximately £5 per gift and that each gift is suitable for the age and gender of your child. The gifts will be exchanged on Wednesday 19th December. Please have gifts into school for Monday 17th December.
Christmas Pantomime 
We will be travelling to see Jack and the Beanstalk in the Grand Opera House in Belfast, on Thursday 6th December. The bus will be leaving school at 12 noon as we need to be seated for the pantomime beginning at 1.30pm. Please send a packed lunch and snacks on this day as there will be no school dinners. The children will eat their lunch before they leave school. Collect all children at 4:45pm.
School Christmas Dinner
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Our school Christmas dinner will be served on Thursday 13th December. We will make the occasion as festive as possible for the children. 

Newtownhamilton HS Carol Service
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The school choir will be participating at the Carol Service at Newtownhamilton High School on Tuesday 18th December at 10:30am. The choir will be singing and one child will be reading. The children will be back in time for lunch. 
Music Lessons
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The last fiddle lesson this term will be on Wednesday 12th December; they will recommence with Keith on Wednesday 9th January.

Piano will finish on Thursday 6th December and will recommence on Thursday 10th January.
After School Clubs: 
The last session of football training with Christopher this term will be Tuesday 11th December. Payment has been taken for Tuesday 18th December and this will be carried over to the next session.
All other clubs will also finish the week beginning Monday 10th December.

Clubs will begin again the week beginning Monday 7th January. For the next session R/P1/P2 will have Board Games, P3/4/5 Art Club and P6/7 Cookery.
Christmas Post
The Christmas Post-bag is now in operation and the post deliveries have started!! 

The children can post their cards and they will then be delivered to each class.
PTA 
The PTA will be running their annual Christmas Hamper competition for the children. They have put together several hampers full of Christmas goodies for the classes. 10kg bags of potatoes have also been kindly donated for this competition.
The squares will go on sale on Monday 10th December and will cost £1 each.

There will also be a “Guess the name of the Elf” competition to win a cuddly elf. It will be £1 for three guesses. 
I would like to thank all those parents who have generously donated items as prizes for these competitions and thank 
you all in advance for your support in these fundraising activities. 

School will finish for all children at 
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12 noon on Friday 21st December 2018.
This will be a non-uniform day.  The school council have decided this will be a ‘Christmas jumper fun’ day!
NOTE- School will reopen for pupils on Thursday 3rd January 2019.
May I take this opportunity to wish our entire school community a Merry Christmas and a peaceful and blessed New Year.
Kind regards
H L Wright (Acting Principal)
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Merry Christmas
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